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Have you thought about 
attending the Association's 

ALL RANKS 
DINNER 

Saturday 24th October 
At the Blackwood RSL 
THIS IS ALWAYS A  
     GREAT EVENT 

Full Details on page 9 

GET A GROUP TOGETHER OR 
COME AND SIT WITH YOUR MATES  
  

mailto:jeddell@optusnet.com.au
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IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

AUSTRALIA POST MAIL OUT OF NEWSLETTER TO CEASE 
 
We have been very fortunate in the past that one of the unit commanders has allowed us to do our mail 
out photo copying on their unit photocopier. This coupled with bulk mail subsidies have made the mail out 
affordable to the Association. Unfortunately due to changes within this unit we are no longer able to do the 
copying and will have to go to a printing service e.g. Officeworks to get them printed.  
Investigation shows this cost plus the postage makes the bulk mail out unaffordable for the Association so 
the plan is to move as many people as possible to the email mail out list.  We appreciate that some people 
do not have computers and are therefore prepared to get copies printed professionally (Full Colour or 
Black and White) and it is proposed we charge those members requiring this service the cost of the 
printing. For those wishing to avail themselves of this option the proposed cost will be: 

 Full Colour copy $50 per annum  ( cost $0.88 per page ) 
 Black and White $10 per annum  ( cost $0.10 per page ) 

This covers the 4 Newsletters a year and the AGM Notice 
This proposal will be discussed at the AGM and this or another suitable outcome will be agreed upon. 
Some people have provided us with an email address and have also requested a hard copy posted out, 
for these people we can automatically send the newsletter to their email addresses.  Those we do not 
have email addresses for will be asked to provide our membership member (Bob Matthew - phone 
8272 7472 or 0409 962 208) with a suitable email address for us to forward the newsletter.  

Alternatively, the newsletters will also be available on the Association Website for those who have family 
or friends who can print it off for them. 
 http://www.sa.raeme.org.au/index.php/publications/newsletters  
 
  

• 200km and just 2 hours away from 
Adelaide is a four bedroom holiday house 

• It accommodates 8 persons in 4 bedrooms 
• 2 double beds & 4 single beds 
• All you need to take is your linen, food & 

whatever you drink 
• The town has a Hotel, IGA, Butcher, Ice 

Cream Parlour, Hardware, Sports Store & 
General Store  

• 2 Petrol Stations & auto-gas is available 
• The Marina is available for boat mooring, 

launching & retrieval 
• For further information call Trevor or Lyn 

on 0428 851 139 or 0422 162 204 

Port Vincent Holiday House  
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2015 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 15th October 
 - AEME/RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) Saturday 24th October 
 - Annual General Meeting Sunday 6th December 
 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 6th December 

Please note a change to the Barracks Security Rating may dictate a change to some of these activities 
 

 
 

LT Lionel Penley (ex WO2 )  
 WW2 Veteran and ex Assn President 

Passed away 25th June 2015 
 (see report on Page 6) 

 
 
 
 

 
Interstate deaths as Reported by the Queensland Association (with thanks Ed): 

 
 

 
David John ‘Duke’ Anderson 

8th Intake, passed away in 
Hobart on 15 May 2015 

 
 

 
 

Vale  -  Lest We Forget 
 

DON’T FORGET If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the 

committee know ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them. 

  All of us need to participate. 
 

 

Membership Renewals Due Now 
 

 

Has your membership expired !!!!!!!!!!!  Check Page 14 of this 

Newsletter and if the date shown is 2015 or earlier contact our 

Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472. 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
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Welcome to the Spring newsletter and I hope all 
members are enjoying good health. 
Well since last newsletter there have been a couple 
of activities of particular note. 

Last newsletter I mentioned the sad passing of 
WO1 Daryl Dutchy Holland (Rtd). In late June we 
held a Wake for Dutchy at Warradale barracks. The 
evening was well attended with over 60 people 
attending and numerous others sending apologies 
as they were travelling and unable to attend. The 
numbers alone indicate the high regard in which 
Dutchy was held and I believe it was a fitting way to 
recognise a loved and respected member of our 
Corps.  

The evening was appropriately casual and many a 
story were told. Dutchy’s son Gavin (also known as  
Dutchy to his mates) was in attendance and you 
can rest assured there is a lot of Dutchy in Gavin. 
He spoke well and with pride about his father, was 
loud when appropriate, drank beer like he was in a 
desert and was last to leave…sounds like his Dad 
to me. 
With the assistance of Chaplain Dickens and a 
Bugler from Army Band Adelaide we conducted a 
short memorial service during the night. This 
included the Last Post along with Gavin reading 
The Ode.  I had the privilege of reading a eulogy 
written by Major John Schulz (Rtd). John worked 
with Dutchy in civilian and Army careers, knows the 
family well and certainly knew Dutchy very well. 
The manner in which John put his words together 
had us all picturing and hearing Dutchy as we 
remembered him. It was a fitting and appropriate 
way to farewell Dutchy; May he rest in peace. 
In early August, Workshop Company 9CSSB 
hosted the annual dinner. With the intent of 
attracting greater numbers, we made it "all ranks" 
rather than SNCOs, WOs and Officers. Despite all 
good intentions, the response from non association 
members was poor, and  

subsequently partners were also able to attend. 
Having partners attend added to the occasion and 
we had a great night at the Naval Military Club with 
excellent dining, great company and generally a 
good time. Honorary COLCOMDT, Colonel Cocker 
provided those present with an update on Corps 
activity and news, along with information on the 
Corps History Book which is currently being 
distributed and was officially launched a few weeks 
ago. 
Thanks to LT Sarah Bellman and CAPT Ian Stewart 
for their efforts in arranging a great night. 
As with all organisations from a financial 
perspective we tend to just make ends meet. For 
the last few years our costs have been very close 
to our income so we have had to find alternate 
ways to raise money. The most success by far has 
been achieved through the conduct of the Bunnings 
BBQs.  

Thanks to our Secretary, Don Harvy, we have 
secured a couple of dates for the next few months 
and recently held one at Noarlunga. The day was 
an outstanding success, and due to the efforts and 
dedication from those in attendance a very good 
profit was made on the day.  
There are 2 more BBQs scheduled, Friday 16th 
October at Noarlunga and Thursday 5 November at 
Marion. To remain a viable association we need 
these activities to continue, so all assistance and 
support at these events is welcome. 

Along with the BBQs we will be holding our other 
All Ranks Dinner at the Blackwood RSL in October 
so check in this newsletter for more details. As 
previously advised we will be holding our AGM and 
Corps Birthday BBQ on Sunday 6th December at 
Warradale Barracks. More details as the day 
approaches. If any of you would like to be more 
involved in the committee as an ordinary member 
or holder of an executive position please let us 
know. 

Best wishes to all, 
Richard Moyses 
President 

Arte et Marte 

 

BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE 
We need your HELP on the following days 

 Friday 16th October at the Noarlunga store 
 Thursday 5th November at the Marion Store  

Stall runs from 8.30am to 5.00pm but part - time help will still be very helpful. 
If you can help please contact Don Harvy on 0412 021 411 
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2015 Central Region All Ranks 

RAEME Corps Dinner 
The RAEME Central Region Corps Dinner 
was held on Saturday 8th August 2015 in the 
Naval, Military and Air Force Club which is 
located in Hutt Street in the city.  

This year the Corps Dinner was hosted by 107 
Workshops Company 9CSSB and was 
organised by LT Sarah Bellman with 
assistance from CAPT Ian Stewart.  Thanks 
for a job well done. 
The decision was made last year to make this 
year’s dinner an an “”All Ranks” dinner to try to 
get more soldiers involved in Corps activities. 

Unfortunately the numbers did not increase 
and the dinner was opened to partners as well 
and we finished up with nearly 40 attending. 
Everyone seemed to have a great time and 
the evening was a very pleasant occasion. 
Our Honorary COLCOMDCOL David Cocker 
represented the Head of Corps and gave an 
update on all thing Corps and spoke on the 
impending Launch of the new Corps History 
(see article page 10)  
Unfortunately the photos taken on the evening 
were unusable so the attached picture is from 2014 

which was held at the same location. 

 
ARA RAEME  

Corps Birthday Function 
 
As part of the RAEME Birthday tradition Support Coy 
16 ALR have challenged members of the other 
RAEME units to participate in a traditional RAEME 
Birthday activity to allow members to celebrate the 
Corps Birthday 
 
Date:  Tuesday 1st December 2015. 
Timings  from 1100 – 1700 hrs 
Location: Woodside Barracks 
The day is designed to; 

 Promote RAEME Esprit de Corps. 
 Improve tradesman skills 
 Develop teamwork 
  
 Develop unit morale 
 Develop tradesman support network  

 
 
The day typically involves 3 events including: 

 Billycart Race 
 Tug of War 
 Command Relay 

It promises to be a fun day and everyone is welcome 

Association members are 
welcome to attend as spectators 

 
Members who wish to attend should contact Don 
Harvy (see Page 1) so he can organize your entry 
to Woodside Barracks 
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FAREWELL TO  

DUTCHY 
 
Dutchy requested a private funeral and that 
all his "army mates" should have a drink 
"with him" next time they got together. 

WO1 Dutchy Holland passed away on 19 April 
2015 but is still remembered by many. 

After a number of requests and suggestions from 
various RAEME Groups for a suitable get 
together to remember Dutchy our President MAJ 
Richard Moyses, with help from other GRes 
members, organised a function in the combined 
Officers and SGT's Mess at Warradale Barracks 
on Saturday 27th June. 
The activity was a huge success and a fitting 
tribute to a true ICON of the Corps. 
The function was attended by over 60 people 
plus there were a large number of apologies from 
people who couldn't make it to the get together 

During the evening Chaplain Dickens conducted 
a short memorial service which was followed by 
the Last Post played by a Bugler from Army 
Band Adelaide. 

This was followed by Dutchy's Son Gavin reciting 
the Ode  
Our President MAJ Richard Moyses read a 
Eulogy written by MAJ John Schulz (Retd) which 
covered both Dutchy's military and civilian 
careers. John and Dutchy served and worked 
together for many years. 

The great thing was there were representatives 
from all areas of Dutchy's life there to drink to his 
health. Representatives from the following areas 
were noted but apologies to others who attended 
and are not listed. 

 Family 
 RAEME 
 RACT 
 RAA 
 RAInf 
 workmates  

We will remember him 

 
 
 

VALE LT Lionel Penley 
 

Report by Mike Culley (ex President) 
Just before Anzac Day Marg and I went to 
visit Lionel. 
 Lionel spoke about his service in North 
Africa with the 2/4 Army Field Workshop and 
how he and a mate were seconded to the 
British Royal Engineers for 2 weeks to 
destroy disabled German tanks. 
 Lionel worked for Harris Scarfe in a 
department that supplied equipment to 
mining companies, I haven’t seen that 
department in the new Harris Scarfe store. 
He also wrote a book about Harris Scarfe 
and his time there.  
We talked about the painting on his walls, 
one painted by his late wife, and the RSL 
certificates awarded to him.  
It has been too many years since I last saw 
Lionel so it was great to catch up with him. 
During my early years as President of the 
Association he and other senior members 
were always there to help steer me in the 
right direction. 
 
MAY HE REST IN PEACE 
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IT'S OUR  BIRTHDAY 
 

2015  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Well its that time of year again, the 2015 Annual General Meeting will be held on the morning of Sunday 
6th December at Warradale Barracks starting at 10:00am sharp! The meeting will finish in time for the 
Birthday Function BBQ Lunch  
Details of the AGM will be confirmed in the Notice of AGM to be posted out in November. 
Attending the AGM does not mean that you will automatically find yourself on the committee. Most of the 

current committee members have indicated that they are willing to stand 
again, but new committee members are always welcome  
Our President MAJ Richard Moyses has advised that he will be standing for 
president again. 
Committee meetings are held bi-monthly at Warradale Barracks, currently on 
the 3rd Thursday of the month at 7:30pm (the date/time is subject to the 
agreement of the Committee members who are elected). The meetings are of 
a relaxed, informal nature and quite enjoyable. 

Remember, the committee represents YOU and the AGM is your opportunity to raise anything you would 
like to see the Association do or stop doing, the committee welcomes new ideas and we are always 
looking for better ways to do things. 
President and Committee 

 

2015  

RAEME BIRTHDAY FAMILY FUNCTION 
 

The Association Committee, is organising a mixed all ranks family function to celebrate the 73rd 
Anniversary of the creation of the Corps of RAEME (1st December 1942). The activity will be held in the 
Warradale Area Other Ranks' Canteen at Warradale Barracks on the afternoon of Sunday 6th December. 
Entry to Warradale Barracks is via the Main Gate on Oaklands Road. 
The function will commence after the AEME / RAEME 
Association AGM and a BBQ Lunch will be available from 
12:30pm. Cost will be $10 per head for adults (children 12 
years and under are FREE). Refreshments will be available 
from the Bar at mess prices. The 2015 Central Region 
"RAEME Soldier of the Year" Awards (sponsored by our 
Association) will be presented at this function. It is intended 
that the function will conclude at about 4:00pm. 

 
This activity is for all serving and ex-serving RAEME 
members, their family and friends. Please tell all non 
Association RAEME personnel you know it is on and  invite 
them to join us. It is a great opportunity to renew old acquaintances and reminisce over a drink or two. 
An Invitation is included with this Newsletter. Please return the "tear off" slip to our secretary Don 
Harvy or ring him before Friday 27th November so he can advise the Function Committee how 
many to cater for. 
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Our Latest Crossword 
 
Many thanks to Geoff Parker for preparing these crosswords   

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           See Page 11 for Answers 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA  

ALL RANKS DINNER 2015 
This is a mixed event, Spouses /partners 

welcome 

  When  -  Saturday 24th October 
  Where  -  Blackwood RSL 
     1 Brighton Parade, Blackwood  

  Time  -  6.30 for 7.00pm 

  Menu  -  Choose off Ala Carte Menu 

  Cost  -  As per menu (Drinks at Bar prices) 

  Dress  -  Neat Casual 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
.................................................................................................................................................................... 

 
I wish to / am unable to attend   (circle choice)   
 
Name  ................................................ Partner   ...................................................... 
 
Contact Telephone Number   ...................................................... 
 
RSVP by 16th October 2015     Replies to    Don Harvy   

10 Oliver Street,     
REYNELLA   SA  5161,  
Phone (08) 70074470 or 0412 021 411 
Email:  harvy@adam.com.au  
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CRAFTSMEN 1942- 2014 - BOOK LAUNCH 
I am pleased to advise that the national launch of our memoir ‘With Skill and Fighting – Craftsmen of the Australian 
Army 1942-2014’, last week at the Australian War Memorial, was a very successful event.  For those who weren’t 
able to get there, the launch was preceded by the RAEME Corps Seminar, where a key topic, was the 
commencement of PLAN CENTAUR, a project to review the way RAEME conduct its business on the modern battle 
field as the Army introduces new equipment, but principally new armoured and protect vehicles.  

For those who missed the launch, the speeches and opportunities for socialising, the organisation of the launch was 
a credit to the HOC Cell, the AWM staff and the generous efforts of KBR & Raytheon, facilitated by the COLCOMDT 
ACT/NSW, Tom Reynolds.  Everything clicked into place, and it was a wonderful evening, regardless of whether you 
were participating, or a member of the audience of some 150 plus enjoying the hospitality provided. The launch was 
preceded by a Last Post Ceremony, at the AWM, which was not only well attended, but fittingly saw an address 
delivered by MAJ Ian Cook RAEME. Chief of Army made a most appropriate speech and told the gathered Bluebell’s 
what he really thought of the Corps – most generous in his praise  

I understand there a few folks who are yet to receive their books, but they will come – the HOC is doing its best with 
limited resources. If you haven’t ordered your book, details are contained on the flyer below which will assist you to 
do so. We have sold in excess of a 1000 books to date, of the 2000 printed, and orders have increased as a result of 
the national launch, so if you wish to order a copy, please don’t delay – it is unlikely that further books will be printed.  

Ross L.G. Grant  

‘WITH SKILL AND FIGHTING – CRAFTSMEN OF THE AUSTRALIAN ARMY 1942-2014’ 

 
For those yet to buy the book, there is a reasonable quantity of Hard Cover (HC) versions available, from the HOC Cell, Bonegilla, 
at $80.00 a copy. The SO2 Corps, MAJ Bill Myers, and his small team are managing sales, so the best way to secure a book is to 
go to: 

http://www.raeme.org.au , click on ‘shop’ and then click on the photo of the book. Please follow the instructions shown on 
the screen (and spelt out in part below) for payment, ensuring delivery details are provided: 

“To purchase a book you will need to make a deposit of $80.00 by electronic transfer into the account below: 

RAEME Corps Fund 
BSB: 803205 
ACCT: 20509705 

Once payment is made, please send an email to RAEME.HOCCell@defence.gov.au and add the CC address of 
william.myers@defence.gov.au, together with proof of payment (scanned receipt of deposit), point of contact details and an up-
to-date delivery address. The Head of Corp Cell will then distribute the book upon confirmation of payment.” 

In the reference field of the electronic transfer and proof of payment, please include your surname and phone number. Retain 
a copy of the deposit transaction, or ask your bank for a receipt, and then send a scanned copy to: 
RAEME.HOCCell@defence.gov.au . 

In the email, please ensure you include your name, delivery address and contact phone number. Should you have any queries, 
please contact the HOC Cell directly, 02 6055 2193, prior to ordering. Books should be dispatched within 28 days of ordering and 
every effort will be made to inform you of dispatch details. 

http://www.raeme.org.au/
mailto:RAEME.HOCCell@defence.gov.au
mailto:william.myers@defence.gov.au
mailto:RAEME.HOCCell@defence.gov.au
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AEME/RAEME ASSOC of SA 

 "SOLDIERS OF THE YEAR" 
CENTRAL REGION 

 

Each year the AEME/RAEME Association presents 
awards to the most outstanding ARA and GRes 
soldiers in Central Region. The 2015 Awards to the 
best ARA and GRes "Soldier of the Year" will be 
presented at the 2015 RAEME Corps Birthday 
Family Function on Sunday 6th December. 
 

The award is open to all RAEME personnel in 
Central Region up to and including the rank of 
Corporal. Supervisors in all units are responsible 
for nominating eligible members they think worthy. 
Nominees will be assessed on both trade skills and 
soldier skills. All nominations are reviewed by a 
selection panel that will consist of Association 
President and executive committee and as 
required:  

 ARA - Senior ARA Representative and the 
Senior ASM, or  

 GRes - OC and ASM 107 Fd Wkps Coy, 
9CSSB. 

 

Nominations to be forwarded to the President MAJ 
Richard Moyses   
 richard.moyses@defence.gov.au  
and   rmoyses@adam.com.au 
or he can be contacted on 0427 716 728 . 
 

Each winner will receive a personalised Trophy 
and his or her name will be inscribed on the 
“Perpetual Plaque” for each category, which is 
hung in the Orderly Room at the winner's place of 
work. 
 

Good luck to all serving RAEME Soldiers - Ed. 
 

 
RAEME Facebook page 

Have you checked it out yet 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RAEME National Association 
https://www.facebook.com/RAEMEAssociation 

 
 
 

RABBITS!!!!! 
One day a bear was chasing a rabbit through the 
forrest, finally he pounced and grabbed the rabbit 
between his powerful front paws. 
As he was about to eat the rabbit a voice came from a 
nearby pond. "Let the rabbit go and I will grant you both 
three wishes, ribbit." "who said that?" Asked the bear. 
"Me, ribbit" Answered a golden frog sitting on a small 
throne on a rock in the pond, "I am the king of the magic 
frogs, ribbit.' 
"Alright! I'll go first!" Said the bear, letting go of the 
rabbit, "I wish all the female bears would find me 
irresistible." 
"So be it, ribbit" and the frog made a magic sign with all 
the associated sparkly stuff that goes with magic signs. 
The rabbit thought for a bit and wished for a crash 
helmet that instantly appeared on his head, complete 
with suitable ear protectors. 
Stupid rabbit, thought the bear and then said "I wish all 
the female bears were ravishingly beautiful." 

"So be it, ribbit." Said the frog, this time accompanied by 
purple smoke. 
"I wish for a powerful motorcycle." Said the rabbit, who 
found himself astride a big Harley, chugging away 
beneath him. 
Bloody stupid rabbit thought the bear, "For my last wish, 
I wish that all the male bears would run from my sight in 
fear." 
"So be it, ribbit." Said the frog, with a loud clap of 
thunder, lightning and banshee screams. 
"So, lets hear your last stupid wish, rabbit. What are you 
going to waste it on this time?" Sneered the bear. 
"I wish" Said the rabbit, "That the bear was gay!" and off 
he sped on the motorcycle! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hope you got them all correct. Thanks again Geoff 
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ENTRANCE TO MILITARY BASES? 
RETIRED MEMBER IDENTIY CARD 

 
The following email trail from a long standing member is included for general information. 

From: Trevor Parrot  

To: Army Contact 
Subject: Puckapunyal access 

I live in Adelaide and am currently travelling through Victoria.  
 Being a Vietnam veteran, when I saw a sign on the Hume Highway re the Vietnam Veteran's Wall, I 
diverted to see it, as friends had said how it was very well done.  I was disappointed to be stopped at 
the Puckapunyal gate and turned away. 
 I understand the need for controlled access and changes to security status and do not have an issue 
with that.  However, I do think it would do the Army well to give highway based advice that the base 
is closed to the public, thus saving travellers time and effort. 
 Security staff at the gates obviously have no control over these matters, but end up bearing the brunt 
of disappointed, hopeful visitors. It is unlikely that I will again have an opportunity to visit 
Puckapunyal to see this wall. 
I felt let down. 
How about having signage placed to alert travellers to current access restrictions?  It could be done in 
similar fashion to road advice for snow or outback tracks with electronic control so that no-one need 
attend to change the signs. 
Doing this would effectively avoid confrontation at the gate - something that was obviously 
happening before I got there.  I was disappointed that the Army was unable to have a simple, 
effective basic means of communicating with the public that could easily avoid inconvenience and 
disappointment. 
Trevor Parrott    

and the response 
Dear Mr Parrott  
 Thank you for contacting the Australian Army. 
I am sorry for the disappointment at being unable to access the base at Puckapunyal to visit the Vietnam 
Veteran’s Wall. To avoid this situation in the future, you might like to consider applying for a RETIRED 
MEMBER IDENTITY CARD, which can be obtained through your nearest Pass Office.  
To determine the location of his nearest pass office you can call the National Defence Switchboard on 1300 
333 362 for advice. 
I have also forwarded your email to the area that looks after facilities for consideration and reply in relation to 
your complaint about the sign on the Hume Highway.  
Kind regards 
Carrie  
Public Affairs Officer 
Directorate of Communication | Army Headquarters  Department of Defence 
 

NOTE:  
1. This card does not apply to Spouses etc. 
2. Trevor has advised that he has now found out the Vietnam Veteran’s Wall is in Seymour not 

Puckapunyal, but this also applies to the RAAC Museum which is inside the Puckapunyal Base.  
3. The RETIRED MEMBER IDENTITY CARD may also be useful for gaining entry to local barracks 

under Safe Base "CHARLEY" lock down conditions.  
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National Serviceman’s Association (SA) Branch  
The National Serviceman’s Association (SA) are developing a Memorial Garden at their HQ in Keswick SA.  As part 
of the project they are selling engraved memorial pavers to anyone interested. 
 See flyer below and more details are available on their website, see: 
 http://www.nashossa.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/DOWNLOAD-ORDER-FORM-FOR-BUY-A-PAVER1.pdf 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.nashossa.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/DOWNLOAD-ORDER-FORM-FOR-BUY-A-PAVER1.pdf
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MEMBERSHIP 
Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2015, 
(or before) then you subs are due NOW 
Subs are $10 per year with a maximum forward 
payment of 5 years eg $50 for five years. 
All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth if you wish to claim the free “over 
75 year rule” membership.  
Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons are 
financial members of the Association: 
Honorary Life Members 
Mike Culley, Eddy Kaminski, Bob Killoran, Grant Kuchel, 
David Turner, Greg Rosser. 
Current Members 
Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2023), Frank Aldous 
(Over 75), Jeff Allen (2008), Kurt Andersen (2014), 
Heath Arblaster (2013),Graham Arthy (2014), Peter 
Badcock (Over 75), Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe 
Barton (Over 75), Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis 
(2010), Paul Berk (2017), Wayne Birch (2013), Philip 
Birkett (2012), John Black (2014), Helmut Bohn 
(2013),James Boulton (2009), David Brand (2025),Kent 
Brown (2019), Shane Buckley (2012),Robert Butler 
(2012), Nicholas Cashman (2012), Robert Castle 
(2012), Dave Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), 
Craig Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John 
Clark (2012), Trevor Clerke (2020),Geoff Coat (2018), 
Brian Cogan (2016), Don Collins (2020), George Cooke 
(2016),Phillip Coppin (2015), John Corkran (Over 75), 
Ian Coulter (Over 75), Peter Cox (2020), Ron Coxon 
OAM (2011),  George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), 
Gavin D’Cruz (2008), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek 
Dubovinsky (2012), Chris Duffield (2017), Nick Ebbs 
(2014), Len Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Bluey 
Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson 
(2016), Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2013), Brian 
Flavel (2014),Rodney Fletcher (2014), Jan Gancarz 
(2020), Charlie Gauci (2015), Bob Gell (2014), Nick 
Gogilis (Over 75), Steve Gough (2015), Bob Gourley 
(2008), Tony Gow (2015), Stephen Green (2018), 
Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2013), Jock Hart 
(2012), Don Harvy (2020),Anthony Harriden (2017), 
Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (Over 75), Greg Hay 
(2015), Colin Haynes (2019), Jim Hendrickx (2008), 
Tony Hinton (2015), Brian Holmes (2017), Darryl Horner 
(2010), John Howard (2016), Gary Howell (2018), 
Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher Jackson (2011), 
Graham Janz (2016), Juris Jaudzems (2017),Ian 
Jeisman (2015), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay Johnson 
(2013),Mark Johnson(2015), Ben Jones (2010), Eric 
Kelly (2014), Bob King (Over 75), Geoff Kohler (2020), 
Colin Kuchel (2014), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee 
(2019), Adam Leer (2013), Lou Leeuwrik (2021), Greg 
Lowe (2023), Chris Macintosh (2036), Steve Maher 

(2008), Alan Marks (Over 75), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob 
Matthew (2016), Bob Mathews (2017), Alan McGregor 
(2008),  Fred McInerney (2015), Philip McKelliff (2012), 
Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz Meakes (2020),Jake 
Meaney (2016),Gary Meinhardt (2011), Terry Monten 
(2017), Ian Moody (2016), Ron Moran (2022), Richard 
Moyses (2016), Barry Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls 
(2017), Gary Nicolescu (2020), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim 
Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2017), Peter Oliver (2014), 
Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen (2014), Frank 
Owen OAM (2018), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), Doug 
Pammenter (2012), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff 
Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott (2017), Roger Parsons 
(2014) David Pearce (2015) ,Greg Penno (2014), Rex 
Perry (2014), Stuart Phillis (2010),John Prince(2019), 
John Raftery (Over 75), Chris Rajasingham (2017), 
Hank Ramm (2016), Mick Reeve (2013), Pete Reynolds 
(2020), Greg Robinson (2016), Bill Roch 
(2011),Stephen Rogers (2017), Dennis Rowlands 
(2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster (2014), Brian 
Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), Jack Separovic 
(2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), Bob 
Silcock (2019), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), 
Victor Sobotnik (2016), Walter Soroka (2019), Max 
Sparrow (2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick 
(2014), Murray Stock (Over 75), Penny Stone (2012), 
Donald Sutherland (Over 75), James Szpunar (2012) , 
Ian Taylor (2017), Paul Teague (2010),Bob Temby 
(2018), Graham Terry (2013), Noel Thomas (2011), Jim 
Thomas (2010), Robert Thompson (Over 75)  Dick 
Tischer (2017), Ken Treloar (2014), Brian Tuohy (2015), 
Graham Tweeddale (2018), Keith Tyler (2012), Damien 
Van De Velde (2016), Mark Van Oostveen (2020),P 
Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), Eugene Wasilenia 
(2010), Bruce Watson (2020),   Marcus Wauchope 
(2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan Webb (2010), Paul 
Weir (2011), Graham West OAM (2019), Robert Whaite 
(2016) , Richard Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson (2013), 
Craig Williams (2021), Alan Wilson (2008), John Wilson 
(2017), Betty Winstanley (2019), Pat Wright (2014), 
Brian Yelds (2017), John Zander (2017), Pete Zander  
OAM(2017) 
 

Associate Members 
 

Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2016), Pam Gaskin 
(2016), Anne-Michelle Howell (2016), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (Over 75), Judy Turner (2012) 
 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 
Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or 
a member of the Committee of Management of any 
change of postal address or email address. Please 
note the changes in the Committee – including 
contact details changes. 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in this 
Newsletter are those held by the individual writers and 
contributors, and are not necessarily those of the President, 
the committee, the Association members, or the Editor. The 
spelling of names, groups and places are as given to the 
editor and the editor apologizes if they are in any way 
incorrect. 




